
Drug and Alcohol Prevention Program Committee 

Nov. 18, 2021 

Meeting Minutes 

Participating online: Deborah Ellen, Tony Roberto, Kim Bautista, Katarina 

Hernandez, Maria Hernandez, and John Payne 

 

1. We welcomed the new student team members, Maria Hernandez and 

Katarina Hernandez. 

2. John briefly went over Title IV and the Biennial Report requirements.  

3. Deborah asked for more clarification regarding Title IV. We will ask Gary to 

talk more about that in future meetings. 

4. The committee is also asking for more details about the Annual Security 

Report (ASR) and the information that may be put in it. One of the concerns 

was that the current ASR did not seem to have all the crime statistics from 

the Mangilao area. 

5. Committee members also asked if Nurse Emma could be included as part of 

the committee since she may see students under the influence of drugs or 

alcohol at her office. 

6. The committee also wanted a follow up as to the status of the campus 

climate survey. We believe that the data can be used to identify the 

services needed and the issues our campus community is dealing with. 

7. Tony discussed the ASR, the Drug and Alcohol Prevention Program, and the 

guide from U.S. DOE on substance abuse.  

8. John asked everyone to read the guide for future discussion.  

9. John said that he would contact Guam Behavioral to set up trainings on 

Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention in the meantime. He also said he would 

ask for guidance and resources.  

10. Deborah agreed that we need to focus on Drug and Alcohol Abuse 

Prevention educational and awareness efforts as a start. 

11.  John to also look at what the University of Guam has in place since we 

serve a similar demographic set of students in the same general area. 

12.  John will also pass along any information between now and the next 

meeting. 



 

Next meeting to be held via Google meet on the second Thursday in January 2022 

at 3:00pm. John to schedule the meeting. 

    

 


